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Spreading The Wealth

The February Civic Club meeting was a spirited one covering mainly budget matters. (See this
edition of the Gazeite for the 1993 proposed budget.) The civic club voted to transfer $3,400.00 to
the Board of Trustees for use in enforcing deed restrictions. During the discussion of the motion,
JamesDoyle, Presidentof the Board of Trustees, speaking infavor of themotiondelivered a “state
of the Board” report of sorts. The Board is currently involved in litigation surrounding the
enforcement of deed restrictions. Mr. Doyle stated that legal fees could cost up to $15,000.00 for
the first phase of the lawsuit (through trial). Under questioning by Jan Koenig, Civic Club
Treasurer, it was disclosed that the Board of Trustees had in its accounts between $35,000.00 and
$40,000.00 (as of the February meeting). At the time of the meeting, the Civic Club currently had
cash reserves in the neighborhood of $18,000.00.

The issue was hotly debated on both sides, with the main concern of those opposed being the
propriety of transferring the funds to the Board if there was no immediate need for their use.
Others opposed expressed simple opposition to transferring funds to the Board for any reason.
After discussions were concluded and the vote taken, the motion passed by a 16 to 8 decision. The
fact that there were so few civic club members present to vote on such an important decision was
appalling to many members who were present.

Other action that was taken at the meeting included the formation of a new Civic Club
committee, the "Up" committee. The Civic Club will vote regarding whether to accept thebudget
on March 2, 1993, at the regular Civic Club meeting.

A CONVERSATION WITH ...Deputy Dick Matthias -

Section 1 is lucky to have a strong Constable Patrol Program and is especially lucky to have
Deputy Dick Matthias onduty. Recently, Deputy Matthias took time out of his busy schedule to
talk with the Gazette.

Deputy Matthias is a 35 year veteran of law enforcement; and, before joining Constable Jack
Abercia’s office had retired from the Houston Police Department. Born in the Heights, Deputy
Matthias says he feels that working in Garden Oaks is like “coming back home.” In facthe refers
to himself as the “Andy Taylor of Garden Oaks.” :

Street closure is a topic many residents are talking about and Deputy Matthias, feels that this
project would benefit Garden Oaks, using traffic pattern control and /or streetblocking. Deputy
Matthias suggests pushing the Mayor and City Council to install a Deadening Wall along the
North side of the Loop 610 Feeder Road. Not only would this wall provide noise abatement, it
would add security to the neighborhood.

Asked what some of the “silliest” things Garden Oaks residents were guilty of the Deputy
related several incidents involving WHAT? unlocked doors!! residents leaving home, and
WHAT? leaving their windows open!!! Deputy Matthias warns that we are not taking enough
common sense precautionary measures. He urges each of you to lock your doors and nottoleave
homeall day with your windows wide open.
If a resident sees something or someone
suspicious, contact the Constable office
dispatcherimmediately. DONOT ATTEMPT
TO APPREHEND (I'vealways wanted to say
that!). DOwritedown thelicense numbers of
suspicious vehiclesand CALL thedispatcher.

Deputy Matthias makesa point of being at
the monthly civic clubmeetings. He feelsitis
important for him to be available to answer
questions about the constable program or to
discuss any problems program participants
are experiencing.

TheConstable’soffice offersahome security
inspection. If defects are found and then
corrected, a certificate can be obtained to
lower your home insurance rates. If you are
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St. Matthew's
United Methodist Church

SUNDAY WORSHIP 8:15 & 10:30 am
SUNDAY SCHOOL 9:15am
Preschool —Mon -Fri 9-2
Mother's Day Out — Wed -Fri 9-2
ages 3mos. - 5 yrs.

Parent's Nite Out— Fri 6:30-11:30

Senior Adult Exercize
Mon, Tues, Thur — 4:15-5:00

4300 N. Shepherd at Crosstimbers
697-0671

Pastors: Don Gooedwin, Don Raschke

m —" Additions
_ 2nd Stories
s Renovationd
See Our Work At:
o 718 W. 42nd St.
e 729 W. 39th St.
e 705 W. 39th St.
e 818 W. 41st St.

HARRY JAMES

BUILDER
492-9400

DENNIS R. CLOONEY
TREE EXPERTS

Removal Insured
Trimming 11 Yrs. Service
Stump Grinding &

Tree Sales 5

COMPLETE TREE SERVICE
GARDEN OAKS RESIDENT 30 YRS.
683-TREE

your Garden Oaks neighbor

and area specialist

RE/MAX-METRO

528-1800
680"'8550 REALTOR

President’s Message

The Civic Club Budget for 1993 will
be the main order of business at the
March meeting, when it will be
discussed and approved. A proposed
budget was brought to the last meet-
ing, and it is published in this issue of
the Gazette. Civic Club had a very good
year lastyear, and with abitof luck (and
a lot of work by all of us) it will do as
well this year. Please review the budget
and if you want to comment on it or
propose changes, come to the March
meeting withsomespecificideasinmind.

Anotherimportanteventis scheduled
for the March meeting. Immediately
after the business meeting, a
representative from the Harris County
Constable's office will conducta C.O.P.
training. Anyone who attends this
program will be qualified to work with
G.0.C.O.P. If you have been thinking
about getting involved in some way,
this will be a great opportunity. Even if
you don’tjoin G.O.C.O.P.,itwould bea
chance to hear about neighborhood
safety and crime prevention. Please
plan on attending.

Well, the time has come to mention
my pet project for Garden Oaks: road
closure. Mayor Lanier has presented a
plan to City Council which would
include different options such as one-
way streets, narrow entrance lanes, cul-
de-sacs, or even closing some streets at
one end. Some feel this would deter
crime by making access and get away
less convenient. Others think that
havingmorecontrolled access to Garden
Oaks would make the neighborhood
even more desirable as a place to live,
and mightincrease property values. My
personal concern is the speed of the cars
which use our neighborhood streets as
shortcuts to get from Shepherd to Yale
or Ella. Ireally don’t care who drives or
walkson thestreets. Afterall, the streets
are public property. But speed limits
and stop signs seem to have limited
effect on drivers. If the alternative to
slowing them down is to make it harder
to get on the street in the first place,
perhaps that should be considered.

This proposal has raised some
controversy at city hall, but if it passes,
I would like to ask the Civic Club to
investigate its relevance for our
neighborhood. Come to the meeting
and help us decide which way to go on
this.

2

Onceagain want to recognize all the
people who work so hard on all those
programs and projects which make this
suchauniqueand pleasantcommunity.
Thanks so much and keep up all the
good work.

Paul Bick

Editor's Note

Last Civic Club meeting saw adebate
over the advisability of transferring
funds from the Civic Club to the Board
of Trustees. The Board of Trustees
receives its funds whenever a home is
purchased in Garden Oaks. Every time
a home is purchased in Garden Oaks,
thereisa “frontage fee” thatis collected
based upon the imposition of a forty
cent fee per linear frontage foot. Most
homes in Garden Oaks have 80 foot
frontages so on the average, the Board
collects $32.00 for every home
purchased in Garden Oaks. The Board
of Trustees serves a valuable purpose,
of that there is no doubt. They enforce
our Deed Restrictions and ina City that
up until now, has had no zoning
ordinance, the Board’s purpose has
beenessential. But why in 50 some odd
years, have the Trustees not taken
measures to amend the Deed
Restrictions so thatmorerevenuescome
their way? Withoutaddressing whether
the recent transfer of funds from the
Civic Club to the Board was
appropriate, I would be surprised if
any of us, including the Board, would
agree that it would be prudent for this
practice to become habit. The Board
should not rely on the Civic Club to
fund its purpose. And the civic club
should not do so except under extreme
circumstances. There is little doubt
thatlitigation costs money; it can easily
cost a lot of money. I doubt that any
resident opposes the enforcement of
deed restrictions. However, the time
has come for the Board of Trustees
and/or this community in general to
take the appropriate measures to
increase the funds available to the
Board. If we wait and do not begin to
act soon, it is not improbable that one
day Garden Oaks will end up in a
situation whereboth the Trustee’s funds
and the civic club funds are completely
and unnecessarily depleted.

The Garden Oaks Gazette is Q:,
printed on recycled paper using soybean ink.

Why do we waste our time at Civic
Club meetings with all the formalities
of Robert’s Rules. Why do we have to
hear the minutes of the last meeting?
Why do we have to have a financial

- report? Welived here going on seven

years, and GO has always had
somewhere around $18,000.00 in the
bank, CDs, etc. etc. We waste a good 15
minutes or more on this past
information. Let the Executive
Committee listen to it, that is what we
empowered them to do, isn’tit? If we
are not broke, then we don’t need to
hear the State of our Financial Position.
Maybe have handouts from all the
reporting members and committees,
that way, if anybody has a question
they could addressitatthe appropriate
time and to the appropriate
Chairperson. Make the meetings more
exciting! Exciting enough, for our
members and homeowners to look
forward to the monthly meeting. Basic
ruleof marketing: Create theneed, then
satisfy the need. Create an atmosphere
that makes people enthusiastic to join
and then make sure they are happy
with what we aredoing. Getaway from
all the nitpicking and get along with
life.

Well again, I just returned from the
February Civic Club meeting. Wow!
Wow! We think it deserves another
“WOW”. No wonder our new members
neverreturn foranother meeting. Justfor
your information, the Civic Club has
around $20,000.00 and the Board of
Directors has about $40,000.00. So we
are not insolvent. It was one of those
meetings I pray that I never have to
attend again. New rule or at least one
that has not been enforced: One vote
per due paying household! (Good one
Paul) That brought the rafters down, I
almost thought it was the walls of
Jericho!

Let me try and end this homily. We
havenot writtenanarticlefor the Gazette
inalong time, even though Darlaand I
were past editors. We just got fed up
with people taking advantage of their
neighbors. There is no reason foritand
no excuses for it. You get out of life,
what you put in it. If you want to give
a spoonful, you will get a spoonful. If
you want to give a shovel full, you will
receive a shovel full. Please pay your
dues and pitch in to help us make this
the best darn subdivision in Houston.

Wearesorryif weirritated orannoyed
anyone! But we feel better.

Darla, Trey and Rick Englert,Section 1

I am writing in regard to our
Recycling Program. The number of
recyclablesat the curbisincreasing, the
number of volunteers and equipment
isdecreasing. Thebest possiblesolution
is for residents to bring their items to
the site instead of leaving them at the
curb. I am making it my personal
mission to get the word out, because I
want our Recycling Program to
continue-forever. We can and should
still do curbside pickups for those
residents who cannot drive to the site,

but there are many able-bodied people’

out there thatcould easily bringitto the
site. So, what will you do in March? I
certainly hope to SEE YOU AT THE
SITE! Thank you.

Jaime Connor Pierce, Section 4

Belated February Birthday

Greetings

5 Christina Day, 1 YEAR!
7 JanetHitz, ?

8 Byers,?

8 Jane Sturges, 5 yrs

10 Debbie Martin, ?

11 Anne Kilgore, ?

11 Elva Duncan, ?

15 Colin Jenkins, 5 yrs
15 Andrew Bell, 10 yrs
15 Susan Smith, ?

19 Blanca Smothers, ?
20 Hannah Jeffers, 4 yrs
21 Jamie Acosta, 9 yrs
26 Blanche Leonard, ?

March Birthdays
Kyle Bauer, 3 yrs
Gabriela Braastad, 3 yrs
Cory Russell, 13 yrs
Jennifer Day, ?

Katie Bruens, 6 yrs

10 Tim Spears, ?

17 Lindsey Schwartz, 3 yrs
18 Laurence Hitz, ?

19 Lauren Rogers, 11, yrs
24 John Foyt, ?

26 Yolanda Garza, ?

26 Isidro Cruz, ?

28 Ryan Hall, 13 yrs

31 Lindsey Russell, 11 yrs

Kid Care Needs You

Kid Care needs volunteers to help
make lunches for their meals on wheels
program. Daily they provide over 150
lunches to hungry children throughout
Houston. They also need people to
read to pre-schoolers.

If you have alittle free time and want
to help call 692-3663. They are located
at 4504 Old Yale.

QL BN =

$ Investments

$ Financial Planning
$ Education Funding
$ Estate Planning |
$ Retirement Planning

CPA.& CFP

1225 N. Loop W., Suite 227
Houston, Texas 77008
713-864-7733

A Registered Investment Advisor

WiLLiam L. GREEN

Garden Oaks Resident Since 1971

STAN
WOODHEAD
880-1400
: 863-0201
Garden Oaks Resident with ERA Home Brokers

CALL ME
TO LEARN ABOUT
ERA'S EXCLUSIVE
REAL ESTATE
SERVICES

Do yon have a birthday, promotion,

graduation, award, or other special
event to amounce?
Put it in the Gazette.
Call your Section Reporter

Section 1:

Yolanda Garza 864-6036
Section 2:

Cindy Ballard 697-6244
Section 3:

Linda Ross 692-6667
Section 4:

Jamie Pierce 688-3237
Section 5:

Anita Scherer 956-7809

GARDEN QAKSs
THEATER
CALL

692-5036
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what you put in it. If you want to give
a spoonful, you will get a spoonful. If
you want to give a shovel full, you will
receive a shovel full. Please pay your
dues and pitch in to help us make this
the best darn subdivision in Houston.

Wearessorryif weirritated orannoyed
anyone! But we feel better.

Darla, Trey and Rick Englert,Section 1

I am writing in regard to our
Recycling Program. The number of
recyclablesat the curbisincreasing, the
number of volunteers and equipment
isdecreasing. Thebestpossiblesolution
is for residents to bring their items to
the site instead of leaving them at the
curb. I am making it my personal
mission to get the word out, because I
want our Recycling Program to
continue-forever. We can and should
still do curbside pickups for those
residents who cannot drive to the site,

but there are many able-bodied people’

outthere thatcould easily bringitto the
site. So, what will you do in March? I
certainly hope to SEE YOU AT THE
SITE! Thank you.

Jaime Connor Pierce, Section 4

Belated February Birthday

Greetings

5 Christina Day, 1 YEAR!
7 Janet Hitz, ?

8 Byers,?

8 Jane Sturges, 5 yrs

10 Debbie Martin, ?

11 Anne Kilgore, ?

11 Elva Duncan, ?

15 Colin Jenkins, 5 yrs
15 Andrew Bell, 10 yrs
15 Susan Smith, ?

19 Blanca Smothers, ?
20 Hannah Jeffers, 4 yrs
21 Jamie Acosta, 9 yrs
26 Blanche Leonard, ?

March Birthdays

1 Kyle Bauer, 3 yrs

2 Gabriela Braastad, 3 yrs
4 Cory Russell, 13 yrs

4 Jennifer Day, ?

5 Katie Bruens, 6 yrs

10 Tim Spears, ?

17 Lindsey Schwartz, 3 yrs
18 Laurence Hitz, ?

19 Lauren Rogers, 11, yrs
24 John Foyt, ?

26 Yolanda Garza, ?

26 Isidro Cruz, ?

28 Ryan Hall, 13 yrs

31 Lindsey Russell, 11 yrs

Kid Care Needs You

Kid Care needs volunteers to help
make lunches for their meals on wheels
program. Daily they provide over 150
lunches to hungry children throughout
Houston. They also need people to
read to pre-schoolers.

If you have alittle free time and want
to help call 692-3663. They are located
at 4504 Old Yale.

$ Investments

$ Financial Planning
$ Education Funding
$ Estate Planning ‘
$ Retirement Planning

CPA & CFP

1225 N. Loop W., Suite 227
Houston, Texas 77008
713-864-7733

A chist,ered Investment Advisor

WiLLiaMm L. GREEN

Garden Qaks Resident Since 1971

STAN
WOODHEAD
880-1400
863-0201
Garden Oaks Resident with ERA Home Brokers

CALL ME
TO LEARN ABOUT
ERA'S EXCLUSIVE
REAL ESTATE
SERVICES

Do yon have a hirthday, promotion,
graduation, award, or other special

event to announce?
Put it in the Gazette,
Call your Section Reporter

Section 1:

Yolanda Garza 864-6036
Section 2:

Cindy Ballard 697-6244
Section 3:

Linda Ross 692-6667
Section 4:

Jamie Pierce 688-3237
Section 5:

Anita Scherer 956-7809

GARDEN OQAKS
THEATER
CALL

692-5036
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COME HOME TO JESUS

GARDEN OAKS BAPTIST CHURCH
3206 North Shepherd Drive
Houston, TX 77018 - 713/864-4447

Condolences

Our deepest sympathy to Jude
Patronella (Section 2) on Jude's loss of
a brother.

Our thoughts are with Scott
MacClymonds (Section 2). Scott’s
father, Robert McClimans, Died
February 18, 1993.

Our deepest sympathy to Dr. Rita J.
Donaldson (Section 1) on the loss of
her mother, a long time Garden Oaks
residentMrs, Myrtle Annie Donaldson
on February 15, 1993.

New 1993 Recycling Officers

Elected? Drafted!

Last month the Recycling Committee
met at the home of former Vice-
Chairman Greg Tharp (who by theway
is moving to GASP! The Woodlands!)
and coerced, oops, elected the following
officers:

Wynn Gajkowski(869-3938), Chairman
Kirk Dice (688-2247), 1st Vice-Chairman
Stan Bohon (680-9631) and Rusty Day
(699-8417), Co-2nd Vice-Chairmen
Richard Lipham (691-2042), Secretary
Elizabeth Rigby (957-1436), Treasurer

Thank you for volunteering to
spearhead this worthwhileand popular
program for the community. Last
month’s recycling effort generated the
largest volunteer turnout in a while.
Thanks to everyone who showed up
and helped out. Sorry, if we didn’t get
all thenew volunteers’ names; wehope
to catch you next time. Also a big
apology to those residents in Section 3
(especially 42nd Street) whose papers
were missed. We are sorry for the
oversight.

Remember, Recycling is the 2nd
Saturday of the month (March 13).
Drop-off is at the parking lot of the
Garden Oaks Theatre from 8 am to
10:30am. If you are able, bringing your
materials to the drop-off location helps
us out tremendously. Volunteers,
trucks, vans and trailers are always
welcome! Questions? Call one of the
newly elected officers.

Neighborhood Views

During last month's civic club
meeting, a section of “Robert’s Rules”
were enforced for the first time in the
three years we have been members of
the civic association. One vote was
allowed per household. Now for those
of you whoarealotlike thishousehold,
we often have different opinions and
haveenjoyed the freedom of expressing
those without constraint.. We are not

6

about to pay for two civic club
memberships just so we can regain our
freedom to vote individually. It seems
themoreappropriate answer would be
to relax on “Robert” in order to make
these meeting a bit less formal. The
meetings should focuson a community
gathering and maybe a little bit of fun.
Hey, maybe attendance would even
pick—up?

Rick & Michele Martini, Section 3

Bottom line — all of us want to see our
home values appreciate. No ifs ands or
buts!!! Your Civic Club provides this
service. Making Garden Oaks an
attractive place to live and grow. “A
Place in the Country while in the City”
Why don’t you drive around Garden
Oaks and see all of the improvements
that your Civic Club performs for you.
Don’t over look the pocket parks, the
Spark Park, Recycling, Education
Improvement, Deed Restriction
Enforcement, COPS — had enough???
Well, how about some more — Home
Tour, Neighbors helping Neighbors,
Community Garden, Garden Club...)

In 1992, we received $3,410.00 in dues.
Now, that equates to a max of 341 dues
payers. But, when one considers our
Senior members, we have about 20% of
ourhomeowners who aremembers. How
appalling!!! You start seeing your
property values depreciating and see
how many of you start getting active.

What is the basic intention behind the
Garden Oaks’ (GO) decals? Security — If
a neighbor sees an unfamiliar vehidle,
they could immediately see the GO decal
and feel more comfortable that it is a
neighbor and notsomeone attempting to
robsomeone.Identity—if youseea vehicle
out on the freeways with the GO decal,
youaremoreaptto waveorhonkoreven
see who it is and see if you recognize
them. Should not be treated negative, it
breeds familiarity. Punitive - Let's just

_imagine that you are speeding through

the neighborhood. This is strictly
hypothetical! Your neighbors will
probably be more tolerable if they see
that decal. They would also be less likely
to curse you or even throw something at
yourcar. Howaboutthelaw enforcement
agencies? They might be a little more
lenient if they see that decal and know
youarea homeowner /neighbor. For 50¢
adecal, it appears it could save you a lot
of money, hardship and anguish. Heck
of a deal! (I know a family thateven puts
the GO decals on their front and rear
bumpers. They are either very proud of
where they live or they want you to see
them comin and goin.)

Deputy Matthias, cont page 1
interested, call Lt. Joe Scottat 697-3317 to
schedule a FREE assessment.

It was nice to hear from Deputy
Matthias that he looks forward to
patrolling Garden Oaks. He viewsusas
one big family and says uncategorically
that “this is the best job he has every
had.”

Come On Out
To The Civic Club

The March Civic Club meeting will
be held March 2, 1993, at 7:00 P.M. at
Garden Oaks Baptist Church. The
1993 CivicClub budget will bea topic of
conversation and after a hopefully
BRIEFbusiness meeting, there willbea
training for Citizens on Patrol
conducted by Lt. Joe Scottof the Harris
County Constable’s Office. The Civic
Club has received information that
Phonoscope Cable, a cable television
company is interested in providing
service to our neighborhood. Further
details will be available at the March
Civic Club Meeting.
Mark Your Calendars

The April Civic Club meeting will be
an exciting one. Katherine Arbiter,
facilitator of the Montessori Program
at Dodson Elementary (HISD) will be
speaking to us about that program and
will give us some pointers on how we
could have such a program. Be there!
April 6 at 7:00 pm.

Thanks, Neighbor!

The Garden Oaks Board of Trustees

wishes to thank the homeowner at 926
Gardenia for removing the framework
of an old carport, and coming into
compliance with the Deed Restrictions.
When each of us makes our own home
look better we help to make the whole
neighborhood a more beautiful place.

Desperately Seeking ...

A new committee called “Neighbors
HelpingNeighbors” needsachairperson.
This committee will work in conjunction
with G.O.C.O.P.S. and Membership. Its
primary goal is to establish a
communications network through a
series of block captains. Individual
projects with the aim of benefitting our
seniorneighborsareoff theground. Many
people are already in place and much of
the workiswell underway. Ifinterested,
please call Michele Martini at 699-4244.

The next meeting will be March 10, at
the Garden properties office at 7:30 p.m.

City-Wide Recycling
Drop-off Program

Ever get up too late on Garden Oaks
Recycling Day or are out-of-town?
Interested in recycling more materials
than theGardenOaks recycling program
can handle? Well, now every third
Saturday the City of Houston will have
recycling bins at Candlelight Park (1520
Candlelight Lane at Oak Forest) for you
to DROP-OFF recyclable materials from
9 am to noon. The City will accept the
following materials:
Aluminum cans - rinsed and drained.
Glass bottles and jars (all colors) - rinsed
and drained.
Newsprint - DRY only and less than 6
monthsold. Removeallforeign materials
such as plastic, string, rubber bands.

Plastic - rinsed and drained milk, water

and soda bottles ONLY

Tin - rinseresiduefromfood and beverage
cans, tuck metal lids back into can.
Telephone books - ALL old telephone
books accepted.

Yard waste is not accepted by the City
of Houston, but can be taken at any time
to Organic Resources, 4410 Pinemont
between T. C. Jester & Ella (861-4755).
They willacceptall unbagged yard waste
(grass clippings, trees, leaves, etc.) FREE.
For a small fee they will take wood for
composting.

Special Note to Section 1
Constable Patrol Participants:

Deputy Matthiashasasked once again
that any constable patrol participants
who have monitored alarm systems,
please contactyour monitoringcompany
and add the constable number to your
contact list. You should ask your
monitoring company to contact the
constable first.

Crime Statistics
for Garden Oaks
NOVEMBER 1992.

2assaults 4 burglaries 1 auto theft
DECEMBER 1992

3 burglaries 1 auto theft
Wanted

Can anyone refer us to an english
speaking housekeeper maid who
wouldbe willingtohelpusonMondays
and Fridays? Please call

Darla or Rick at 864-TREY.

Gazetie Ad Rates
$40 per month - $200 for 6 months
$385 for 1 year
Deadline for April Gazette

~is March 10th
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3206 North Shepherd Drive
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Condolences

Our deepest sympathy to Jude
Patronella (Section 2) on Jude's loss of
a brother.

Our thoughts are with Scott
MacClymonds (Section 2). Scott’s
father, Robert McClimans, Died
February 18, 1993.

Our deepest sympathy to Dr. Rita J.
Donaldson (Section 1) on the loss of
her mother, a long time Garden Oaks
resident Mrs. Myrtle Annie Donaldson
on February 15, 1993.

New 1993 Recycling Officers

Elected? Drafted!

Last month the Recyding Committee
met at the home of former Vice-
Chairman Greg Tharp (who by theway
is moving to GASP! The Woodlands!)
and coerced, oops, elected the following
officers:

Wynn Gajkowski(869-3938), Chairman
Kirk Dice (688-2247), 1st Vice-Chairman
Stan Bohon (680-9631) and Rusty Day
(699-8417), Co-2nd Vice-Chairmen
Richard Lipham (691-2042), Secretary
Elizabeth Rigby (957-1436), Treasurer

Thank you for volunteering to
spearhead this worthwhileand popular
program for the community. Last
month’s recycling effort generated the
largest volunteer turnout in a while.
Thanks to everyone who showed up
and helped out. Sorry, if we didn’t get
all thenew volunteers’ names; we hope
to catch you next time. Also a big
apology to those residents in Section 3
(especially 42nd Street) whose papers
were missed. We are sorry for the
oversight.

Remember, Recycling is the 2nd
Saturday of the month (March 13).
Drop-off is at the parking lot of the
Garden Oaks Theatre from 8 am to
10:30am. If you areable, bringing your
materials to the drop-off location helps
us out tremendously. Volunteers,
trucks, vans and trailers are always
welcome! Questions? Call one of the
newly elected officers.

Neighborhood Views

During last month's civic club
meeting, a section of “Robert’s Rules”
were enforced for the first time in the
three years we have been members of
the civic association. One vote was
allowed per household. Now for those
of youwho arealotlike thishousehold,
we often have different opinions and
haveenjoyed the freedom of expressing
those without constraint.. We are not
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about to pay for two civic club
memberships just so we can regain our
freedom to vote individually. It seems
the moreappropriate answer would be
to relax on “Robert” in order to make
these meeting a bit less formal. The
meetings should focus on a community
gathering and maybe a little bit of fun.
Hey, maybe attendance would even
pick—up?

Rick & Michele Martini, Section 3

Bottom line — all of us want to see our
home values appreciate. No ifs ands or
buts!!! Your Civic Club provides this
service. Making Garden Oaks an
attractive place to live and grow. “A
Place in the Country while in the City”
Why don’t you drive around Garden
Oaks and see all of the improvements
that your Civic Club performs for you.
Don’t over look the pocket parks, the
Spark Park, Recycling, Education
Improvement, Deed Restriction
Enforcement, COPS — had enough???
Well, how about some more — Home
Tour, Neighbors helping Neighbors,
Community Garden, Garden Club...)

In 1992, we received $3,410.00 in dues.
Now, that equates to a max of 341 dues
payers. But, when one considers our
Senior members, we have about 20% of
ourhomeowners whoaremembers. How
appalling!!! You start seeing your
property values depreciating and see
how many of you start getting active.

What is the basic intention behind the
Garden Oaks’ (GO) decals? Security — If
a neighbor sees an unfamiliar vehidle,
they could immediately see the GO decal
and feel more comfortable that it is a
neighbor and notsomeone attempting to
robsomeone.ldentity—if youseea vehicle
out on the freeways with the GO decal,
youaremoreaptto waveorhonkoreven
see who it is and see if you recognize
them. Should not be treated negative, it
breeds familiarity. Punitive - Let's just
imagine that you are speeding through
the neighborhood. This is strictly
hypothetical! Your neighbors will
probably be more tolerable if they see
that decal. They would also be less likely
to curse you or even throw something at
yourcar. How about thelaw enforcement
agencies? They might be a little more
lenient if they see that decal and know
youarea homeowner /neighbor. For 50¢
adecal, itappears it could save you a lot
of money, hardship and anguish. Heck
of a deal! (I know a family thateven puts
the GO decals on their front and rear
bumpers. They are either very proud of
where they live or they want you to see
them comin and goin.)

Deputy Matthias, contpage 1
interested, call Lt. Joe Scottat 697-3317 to
schedule a FREE assessment.

It was nice to hear from Deputy
Matthias that he looks forward to
patrolling Garden Oaks. He views usas
one big family and says uncategorically
that “this is the best job he has every
had.”

Come On Out
To The Civic Club

The March Civic Club meeting will
be held March 2, 1993, at 7:00 P.M. at
Garden Oaks Baptist Church. The
1993 CivicClubbudget will bea topic of
conversation and after a hopefully
BRIEFbusiness meeting, there willbea
training for Citizens on Patrol
conducted by Lt. Joe Scott of the Harris
County Constable’s Office. The Civic
Club has received information that
Phonoscope Cable, a cable television
company is interested in providing
service to our neighborhood. Further
details will be available at the March
Civic Club Meeting.

Mark Your Calendars

The April Civic Club meeting will be
an exciting one. Katherine Arbiter,
facilitator of the Montessori Program
at Dodson Elementary (HISD) will be
speaking to us about that program and
will give us some pointers on how we
could have such a program. Be there!
April 6 at 7:00 pm.

Thanks, Neighbor!

The Garden Oaks Board of Trustees
wishes to thank the homeowner at 926
Gardenia for removing the framework
of an old carport, and coming into
compliance with the Deed Restrictions.
When each of us makes our own home
look better we help to make the whole
neighborhood a more beautiful place.

Desperately Seeking ...

A new committee called “Neighbors
HelpingNeighbors” needsachairperson.
This committee will work in conjunction
with G.O.C.O.P.S. and Membership. Its
primary goal is to establish a
communications network through a
series of block captains. Individual
projects with the aim of benefitting our
senior neighborsareoff theground. Many
people are already in place and much of
the workiswell underway. If interested,
please call Michele Martini at 699-4244.

The next meeting will be March 10, at
the Garden properties office at 7:30 p.m.

City-Wide Recycling
Drop-off Program

Ever get up too late on Garden Oaks
Recycling Day or are out-of-town?

Interested in recycling more materials
than theGardenOaks recyclingprogram
can handle? Well, now every third
Saturday the City of Houston will have
recycling bins at Candlelight Park (1520
Candlelight Lane at Oak Forest) for you
to DROP-OFF recyclable materials from
9 am to noon. The City will accept the
following materials:
Aluminum cans - rinsed and drained.
Glass bottles and jars (all colors) - rinsed
and drained.
Newsprint - DRY only and less than 6
monthsold. Removeallforeignmaterials
such as plastic, string, rubber bands.

Plastic - rinsed and drained milk, water

and soda bottles ONLY

Tin -rinseresidue fromfood and beverage
cans, tuck metal lids back into can.
Telephone books - ALL old telephone
books accepted.

Yard waste is not accepted by the City
of Houston, but can be taken at any time
to Organic Resources, 4410 Pinemont
between T. C. Jester & Ella (861-4755).
They willacceptall unbagged yard waste
(grass clippings, trees, leaves, etc.) FREE.
For a small fee they will take wood for
composting.

Special Note to Section 1
Constable Patrol Participants:

Deputy Matthiashasasked once again
that any constable patrol participants
who have monitored alarm systems,
please contactyour monitoringcompany
and add the constable number to your
contact list. You should ask your
monitoring company to contact the
constable first.

Crime Statistics

for Garden Oaks
NOVEMBER 1992
2 assaults 4 burglaries 1 auto theft
DECEMBER 1992
3 burglaries 1 auto theft

Wanted

Can anyone refer us to an english
speaking housekeeper maid who
would bewilling to helpusonMondays
and Fridays? Please call

Darla or Rick at 864-TREY.

Gazette Ad Rates
$40 per month - $200 for 6 months
$385 for 1 year
Deadline for April Gazette

is March 10th

3

SO UL
Qanoog;

Z MO VDD

VR DO

d

)

YARD

’ol

T4 Y74




SUZANNE DEBIEN,
REALTORS, INC.®
1235 N. Loop West
Suite 1215

861-5040

Suzanne Deblen
Owner/Broker

TO MY NEIGHBORS | OFFER:

= Service with a personal touch speclalizing in close-
In nelghborhoods

 Accessibility with 24 hr. answering service

° Lots of proven marketing techniques

e Experience as a REALTOR for 14 years and area
resident for 17 years

e Satisfled customers and clients throughout near
northwest

= Sponsor of Garden Oaks Good Neighbor Award

Termites ¢ Roaches e Ants e Silverfish
Fleas ¢ Ticks * Mice
Residential e Commercial

(&3 WINDFERN

Pest Control
681-9150

Mastercard & Visa Accepted

Charlene (Sissy) Smith
Garden Oaks Resident

Times change.
People change.

Real Estate Services
for Today's Changing
Lifestyles.

CASSIE SLY

5746 West Little York

(Corner of Antoine and West Little York)

820-3939
695-9747

Garden Oaks Civic Club

1993 Proposed Budget
Revenues
Home Tour $ 9,000.00
Recycling $ 2,000.00
Membership $ 4,000.00
Gazette Ads $ 7,000.00
GoCop $ 1,000.00
Interest $ 30000
TOTAL $23,300.00
Expenses
Beautification $ 1,000.00
Community Garden $ 200.00
Home Tour $ 4,000.00
Recycling $ 1,400.00
Gazette $ 7,500.00
General Expenses $ 1,000.00
GoCop $ 2,000.00
Legal Fund $ 3,400.00
i j $ 2.800.00
TOTAL $23,300.00
Citizens On Patrol

The March 2 Civic Club meeting will
conclude with a C.O.P. training class.
Anyone attending this meeting would
then be eligible to patrol upon signing

- up. Thope to see alot more new recruits.

We wantto thank postman Roger Smith
and our resident Mrs. Newman for
working together obtaining a license
number and calling 911 aboutaburglary
in progress. We do not know, at this
time,whether or not the criminals were
caught. However, if anyone seesa faded
blue, 4-door Dodge, license 019-RSZ in
our area, call police and tell them it was
used in an attempted burglary. Our
thanks to Bill Hawkins for his loyal
participation as a base operator and
patroller. We hope he will feel better

soon and be back among us.

Condolences to our faithful patrollers in
Area One, Dennis and Doris Koebelen,
in the death of their son, Donald. And to

- thefamily of Ralph Cornelius of Garden

Oaks Plaza. Ralph, with his son, Rusty,
were devoted to patrolling on Friday
evenings.

Garden Club Grapevine
Please note: The Garden Club will
meet on the second Wednesday of each
month for theremainderof the year. The
March meeting will take place on
Wednesday the 10th at 7:00 pm. in the
meeting room of Wyatts Cafeteria on
43rd. Comeat6:30and joinusfordinner.
Welcome Evel);n Anderson, who

joined afterreadingaboutusinthe Gazette.

Congratulations to thehomeownersat
815 W. 42nd Street for winning Yard of
the Month for February. And to Karen
Yeoman for winning the door prize at
our February meeting,

If you have any questions about our
group or need any information, please
call Julie Engleman; 861-6204, Peggy
Ingels; 861-7073 or Misty Jones; 694-
6925.

Section News
Section 1 :
Mighty Mouse, Fawn, Twinkle and
Pearl. What do they have in common?
Just ask Megan and Matthew Burns the
designated name-givers for bunnies in
Section One. During the past two years,
several Section 1 familieshavediscovered
the delights of pet bunnies — they are
sweet and affectionate requiring only
basics: food, water, shelter, minimal
maintenance and, or course petting. So if
you want a clean, quiet, adorable pet, join
Elysa, Michael, Megan, Matthew,
Elizabeth, Rachel, Tyler, John and the

growing number of bunny lovers

unnamed. It'sa bunderful experience!!!!
Wynn and Khan have returned from
their excursion through Morocco and
other exotic parts. The world travellers
have some exciting stories to tell.
Section 2
Anne Kilgore celebrated a thirty-
something birthday with hubby Scott
MacClymonds and twenty of her closest
friends onFebruary 11th. Theentirecrew
zipped over to Mrs. Mes Restaurant for a
celebration dinner of viethamese cuisine.
Accordingtoareliable source, Tim Pagel
celebrated his birthday on February 13th
witha party athome surrounded by family
and friends. According to the source, no
party goersdonned lamp shades ordanced
on tables, but ... everyone had so much fun
they came back for seconds on Valentines
Day. The excitement must have been
too much for Timmy Pagel, Jr., as he is
now home recuperating from an
appendectomy. Get well soon, Timmy.
AND...did you see any familiar faces
onthetelevision newsrecently? Channel
11 News’ Charles Hadlock interviewed
GardenOaks' veryownDavid and Misty
Jones. David and Misty were asked for
their reaction to the President’s recent
town hall meeting. You can catch David
every Tuesday night as host of the Cable
Access show Pressing Issues.

Section 3

Section 3 is a partying bunch! Six-year
old Hailey Reichie celebrated her
birthday at Chassy’s Ice Cream Parlor
with all of her girlfriends in their dress-
upclothes! Nine-year-old Richelle Luck
baked a birthday cake for her dad, Rick
Luck. Amy Ross celebrated her seventh
birthday withafashionshow; party guests
decorated hatsand scarves thenmodeled
them. And then there were the Super
Bowl Parties and pre-parties and post-
parties.

Section 4

It's a Boy! It’s a Girl! January was an
exciting month for Natalie and Ron
Wood. On January 14th, Natalie gave
birth to a 7 Ib. boy, Andrew Jacob and a
6 Ib. girl, Rachel Elizabeth.

AnotherjobforStan...That'sright, Stan
Bohon didn’t have enough to dobeing a
Board of Trustees rep and treasurer, and
Recycling Committee member, hehad to
volunteer to be a Recycling Committee
officer as well. He was elected co-vice
chair at our January committee meeting.
He and co-vice chair Rusty Day will be
our liaisons at Civic Club and will be
writing Gazette articles.

Love blooms in Section 4 Wedding
bells were ringing on February 27th for
Gretchen Castro and Will Betts. They
will make their home on Gardenia, in a
house that they have transformed into a
real beauty, insideand out. Willhasdone
extensive work on the house, including
replacing all the windows and has even
custom designed some of the furniture.
We are happy to have you and three-
year-old daughter Kelsey as our
neighbors. :

Joan Tracy and Jaime Pierce found
themselves at the same seminar at the
Texas Weekday Ministries Conferenceat
St.Luke’s. Arealcoincidence, considering
there were 750 teachers there! Joanis the
toddler’s teacher at St. Matthew’s
Mother’'s Day Out and Jaime is the
toddler class teacher at St. Mark’s. Small
world.

Section 5

Brian and Denise Sherwood

celebrated their sixth anniversary on

February 6 which was also their son
Brett’s 4th birthday. Inorder for themto
have their anniversary all to themselves,
Brett’s birthday party was January 30
and was a joint celebration with Chelsea
Carter (Section 3) who also turned four
that day. The main attraction was a

puppet show performed by the very
talented puppeteers-Pene Carter and

- Denise Sherwood (who also handmade

the stage, props and puppets) and
narrated by Brian Sherwood. The kids
wereable to getinto theactled by Dennis
Carter with renditions of various songs
from Achey Breaky Heart to Twinkle,
Twinkle Little Star. Invitations to this
party included a sock which the kids
were to decorate into puppets. Some
very interesting and adorable puppets
came to this very enjoyable party.
Community Project

Garden Oaks residents will soon be
asked to be a part of a major step in
settingupacommunicationnetwork that
will greatly benefit our area. Our first
step will be to seek, “block captains,” (for
want of a better term) who will canvass
their immediate neighborhood in an
attempt to gather information for a
directory that will be of value to HOW
and COP as well as to each of us as
individuals. Garden Oaks has been
sectioned off with something like 9 to 14
houses per captain. This is not set in
concrete and changes can be made as
needs dictate. The data gathered is to be
used ONLY by our neighborhood
residents for quick communication.

One of our first projects, which can
even be done during this initial
information gathering, is to urge our
neighbors to install or allow a Garden
Oaks representative to install at least 3"
reflective house numbers within 36" of
their door entrance. This size is the
minimum height preferred by the City
emergency departments and the
placement suggested is where they look
when trying to locate an address. You
might be interested to know that brass
numbers, although very attractive and
legible during the daytime, wash out at
night and cannot even be distinguished
by a spotlight. Just this past week, [have
seen two EMS vehicles on our streetone
during the daytime and the other after
dark. In an emergency, every minute
counts, and with reflective, well placed
housenumbers, it'spossible thatresponse
time could be significantly reduced in
our area.

This undertaking should benefit the
community and bring it closer together.
Garden Oaksisa wonderful place tolive
and we want to keep it that way. One
way to do that is for each of us to care
about each other, and since we can’t be
everywhere, we can watch out for our
immediate neighbors. With your
cooperation, this task can be well on its
way to a rewarding accomplishment.
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SUZANNE DEBIEN,
REALTORS, INC.®
1235 N. Loop West
Suite 1215

861-5040

Suzanne Debien
Owner/Broker

TO MY NEIGHBORS | OFFER:

= Service with a personal touch specializing in close-
in nelghborhoods

 Accessibility with 24 hr. answering service

o Lots of proven marketing techniques

« Experience as a REALTOR for 14 years and area
resident for 17 years

e Satisfled customers and clients throughout near
northwest

° Sponsor of Garden Oaks Good Neighbor Award

Termites ¢ Roaches ¢ Ants e Silverfish ¢
Fleas e Ticks ¢ Mice
Residential e Commercial

(%3 WINDFERN

Pest Control
681-9150

Mastercard & Visa Accepted

Charlene (Sissy) Smith
Garden Oaks Resident

Times change.
People change.

Real Estate Services
for Today's Changing
Lifestyles.

CASSIE SLY

5746 West Little York

(Corner of Antoine and West Little York)

820-3939
695-9747

Garden Oaks Civic Club

1993 Proposed Budget
Revenues
Home Tour $ 9,000.00
Recycling $ 2,000.00
Membership $ 4,000.00
Gazette Ads $ 7,000.00
GoCop $ 1,000.00
Interest $ 30000
TOTAL $23,300.00
Expenses
Beautification $ 1,000.00
Community Garden $ 200.00
Home Tour $ 4,000.00
Recycling $ 1,400.00
Gazette $ 7,500.00
General Expenses $ 1,000.00
GoCop $ 2,000.00
Legal Fund $ 3,400.00
j j $ 2.800.00
TOTAL $23,300.00
Citizens On Patrol
The March 2 Civic Club meeting will

conclude with a C.O.P. training class.
Anyone attending this meeting would
then be eligible to patrol upon signing

- up. T hope to see alot more new recruits.

We want to thank postman Roger Smith
and our resident Mrs. Newman for
working together obtaining a license
number and calling 911 aboutaburglary
in progress. We do not know, at this
time,whether or not the criminals were
caught. However, if anyone sees a faded
blue, 4-door Dodge, license 019-RSZ in
our area, call police and tell them it was
used in an attempted burglary. Our
thanks to Bill Hawkins for his loyal
participation as a base operator and
patroller. We hope he will feel better
soon and be back among us.

Condolences to our faithful patrollers in
Area One, Dennis and Doris Koebelen,
in the death of their son, Donald. And to

- thefamily of Ralph Cornelius of Garden

Oaks Plaza. Ralph, with his son, Rusty,
were devoted to patrolling on Friday
evenings.

Garden Club Grapevine
Please note: The Garden Club will
meet on the second Wednesday of each
month for theremainderof the year. The
March meeting will take place on
Wednesday the 10th at 7:00 pm. in the
meeting room of Wyatts Cafeteria on
43rd. Comeat6:30and joinusfordinner.
Welcome Evelyn Anderson, who

joined afterreadingaboutusinthe Gazette.

Congratulations to thehomeownersat
815 W. 42nd Street for winning Yard of
the Month for February. And to Karen
Yeoman for winning the door pnze at
our February meeting.

If you have any questions about our
group or need any information, please
call Julie Engleman; 861-6204, Peggy
Ingels; 861-7073 or Misty Jones; 694-
6925.

Section News

Section 1

Mighty Mouse, Fawn, Twinkle and
Pearl. What do they have in common?
Just ask Megan and Matthew Burns the
designated name-givers for bunnies in
Section One. During the past two years,
several Section 1 familieshavediscovered
the delights of pet bunnies — they are
sweet and affectionate requiring only
basics: food, water, shelter, minimal
maintenance and, or course petting. So if
you want aclean, quiet, adorable pet, join
Elysa, Michael, Megan, Matthew,
Elizabeth, Rachel, Tyler, John and the

growing number of bunny lovers

unnamed. It's a bunderful experience!!!!

Wynn and Khan have returned from'

their excursion through Morocco and

- other exotic parts. The world travellers

have some exciting stories to tell.
Section 2

Anne Kilgore celebrated a thirty-
something birthday with hubby Scott
MacClymonds and twenty of her closest
friendsonFebruary 11th. Theentirecrew
zipped over to Mrs. Mes Restaurant for a
celebration dinner of viethamese cuisine.

According toareliable source, Tim Pagel
celebrated his birthday on February 13th
witha party athome surrounded by family
and friends. According to the source, no
party goersdonned lamp shades ordanced
on tables, but ... everyone had so much fun
they came back for seconds on Valentines
Day. The excitement must have been
too much for Timmy Pagel, Jr., as he is
now home recuperating from an
appendectomy. Get well soon, Timmy.

AND...did you see any familiar faces
onthetelevision newsrecently? Channel
11 News’ Charles Hadlock interviewed
GardenQOaks' veryownDavid and Misty
Jones. David and Misty were asked for
their reaction to the President’s recent
town hall meeting. You can catch David
every Tuesday night as host of the Cable
Access show Pressing Issues.

Section 3

Section 3 is a partying bunch! Six-year
old Hailey Reichle celebrated her
birthday at Chassy’s Ice Cream Parlor
with all of her girlfriends in their dress-
upclothes! Nine-year-old Richelle Luck
baked a birthday cake for her dad, Rick
Luck. Amy Ross celebrated her seventh
birthday withafashionshow; party guests
decorated hatsand scarves thenmodeled
them. And then there were the Super
Bowl Parties and pre-parties and post-
parties.

Section 4

It's a Boy! It’s a Girl! January was an
exciting month for Natalie and Ron
Wood. On January 14th, Natalie gave
birth to a 7 Ib. boy, Andrew Jacob and a
6 Ib. girl, Rachel Elizabeth.

AnotherjobforStan...That'sright, Stan
Bohon didn’thave enough to dobeing a
Board of Trustees rep and treasurer, and
Recycling Committee member, hehad to
volunteer to be a Recycling Committee
officer as well. He was elected co-vice
chair at our January committee meeting.
He and co-vice chair Rusty Day will be
our liaisons at Civic Club and will be
writing Gazelte articles.

Love blooms in Section 4 Wedding
bells were ringing on February 27th for
Gretchen Castro and Will Betts. They
will make their home on Gardenia, in a
house that they have transformed into a
real beauty,insideand out. Willhasdone
extensive work on the house, including
replacing all the windows and has even
custom designed some of the furniture.
We are happy to have you and three-
year-old daughter Kelsey as our
neighbors.

Joan Tracy and Jaime Pierce found
themselves at the same seminar at the
Texas Weekday Ministries Conferenceat
St.Luke’s. Arealcoincidence, considering
there were 750 teachers there! Joanis the
toddler’s teacher at St. Matthew’s
Mother’s Day Out and Jaime is the
toddler dassteacheratSt. Mark’s. Small
world.

Section 5

Brian and Denise Sherwood
celebrated their sixth anniversary on
February 6 which was also their son
Brett's 4th birthday. Inorder for themto
have their anniversary all to themselves,
Brett’s birthday party was January 30
and was a joint celebration with Chelsea
Carter (Section 3) who also turned four
that day. The main attraction was a

puppet show performed by the very
talented puppeteers-Pene Carter and

- Denise Sherwood (who also handmade

the stage, props and puppets) and
narrated by Brian Sherwood. The kids
wereable toget into theactled by Dennis
Carter with renditions of various songs
from Achey Breaky Heart to Twinkle,
Twinkle Little Star. Invitations to this
party included a sock which the kids
were to decorate into puppets. Some
very interesting and adorable puppets
came to this very enjoyable party.

Community Project

Garden Oaks residents will soon be
asked to be a part of a major step in
setting upacommunicationnetwork that
will greatly benefit our area. Our first
step will be to seek, “block captains,” (for
want of a better term) who will canvass
their immediate neighborhood in an
attempt to gather information for a
directory that will be of value to HOW
and COP as well as to each of us as
individuals. Garden Oaks has been
sectioned off with something like 9 to 14
houses per captain. This is not set in
concrete and changes can be made as
needs dictate. The data gathered is to be
used ONLY by our neighborhood
residents for quick communication.

One of our first projects, which can
even be done during this initial
information gathering, is to urge our
neighbors to install or allow a Garden
Oaks representative to install at least 3"
reflective house numbers within 36" of
their door entrance. This size is the
minimum height preferred by the City
emergency departments and the
placement suggested is where they look
when trying to locate an address. You
might be interested to know that brass
numbers, although very attractive and
legible during the daytime, wash out at
night and cannot even be distinguished
by a spotlight. Just this past week, [have
seen two EMS vehicles on our street,one
during the daytime and the other after
dark. In an emergency, every minute
counts, and with reflective, well placed
housenumbers, it'spossible thatresponse
time could be 31gmﬁcantly reduced in
our area.

This undertakmg should benefit the
community and bring it closer together.
Garden Oaksisa wonderful place tolive
and we want to keep it that way. One
way to do that is for each of us to care
about each other, and since we can’t be
everywhere, we can watch out for our
immediate neighbors. With your
cooperation, this task can be well on its
way to a rewarding accomplishment.
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